
4. EXTERNAL PERMANENT AND LONG-TERM MIGRATION TRENDS 
 
 The Committee received a report from Fleur Thorpe, Monitoring and Research Team, providing a 

summary of the latest external permanent and long-term migration trends for Christchurch city. 
 
 The Committee resolved: 
 
 1. To receive the information. 
 
 2. That the statistical information be used as part of the urban development and growth strategy. 
 
 3. That the issues of migration policy and its impact on  new urban growth policy be considered by 

the Committee at a future date. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


